
St Anne /St Charles Parish Council Meeting 

April 15, 2015 

 

Opening Prayer was given by Jan Saez. 

Roll Call was taken, see the attached sheet. 

Commission Reports. 

School Report was given by Cathy Grinn. She stated that the accreditation visit was completed 

over two days, on April 13 and April 14. The Accreditation Team was impressed with the school. 

She stated that the Catholic identity was seen in all area. We have a strong curriculum. The 

mission statement was known and understood. The school will be accredited this year as 

planned. The final approval will be the 1
st

 week of June. 

School Calendar will be ready in May and then shared with the community. The school calendar 

will start before Labor Day due to the date of Labor Day. 

School Website is new, and a thank you to Holly Flint who designed it and is assisting with the 

updates. The website is advertised is the communicator, and placed in the bulletin as 

https://sites.google.com/site/stcharlescatholicschool 

Religious Education reported by Gina Baker. Sacrament pictures are being taken. 

Many parish events are being finished with the help of our 8
th

 grade Confirmandi including 

Cemetery cleanup and St Anne Easter Egg Hunt. Our young people are working together and 

setting an example for our parishes. 

April 19 St Anne 6 1
st

 communicants 

April 26 St Charles 30 1
st

 Communicants 

May 6 there are 38 Confirmation students. 

Registration forms have been sent home at both parishes, instructors are needed at both 

parishes. There are altar servers being trained at both parishes.  

Upcoming events are May Crowning, and Graduate Masses. 

 



Christian Services: The report for St Anne was given by Carol Shaw. She stated that there were 

41 kids and 75 adults at the Easter Egg Hunt. On April 2 there will be a reception for Deacon 

Roelant. 

On May 3 there will be a chicken dinner starting at 11:30 AM. 

There will be a rummage sale in August instead of July. 

Christian Services at St Charles: No report was given 

 

Worship: Father Victor thanked the combined choir. 

 Finance Committee at St Anne will meet in a week and work on a budget. 

Finance Committee at St Charles will meet twice about the budget project. Tom Boggs will be 

giving a presentation to the congregation. 

Father stated that we had many volunteers which provided many things to the project that 

saved money in the budget. 

Vicariate Report: No report given, Nick and Kathy are at the Vicariate meeting. 

The Building Committee posted the meeting to the Board of Consulters to June; finances are 

still being planned out. 

Approval of the Minutes: The minutes were approved 

Business: 

The Credit Union is closing their doors here at St Charles campus.  

Fr John is on vacation 

The priest house/ new parish office, is almost done with some renovations inside and outside 

the house. 

The insurance will cover the wall repair inside the church from water damage. There will be 

changes in the downspouts and gutters. Right now we are waiting for the walls to dry out 

before it can be repaired. 

There was a question about whether the church bells were still working. Father Victor will 

check on this. 



Bob Austin presented the parish goals. A list was made on the goals and then condensed and 

formatted. This will be presented at the next meeting. 

 

Council Membership: 

Jason is on year 2 as well as Nancy. Jan and Bob have one year left. Al is done. St Anne is on 

year 2. 

This discussion on council members will be held until the next meeting. 

 

Next meeting opening prayer will be given to Nancy Bartus. 

 

 

Next Meeting  

5-20-2015 at 6:30 pm  

At Saint Anne 

 


